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Dear Parents/Carers 

Although school closure has been a very challenging time, the Alfred Sutton Primary School community has continued 

to impress me showing great strength, positivity and resilience for which I am extremely thankful. 

I have seen this reflected in the wonderful work pupils have been doing on the learning platform, the lovely feedback 

parents have sent, strong parent teacher and child ‘virtual’ partnerships and of course, the high level of commitment 

from staff to adjusting to a very different way of working. 

School has remained open for some pupils throughout lockdown and we are now in the process of welcoming back 

more pupils. It has been a real pleasure to reconnect in person with so many more of our families and we look forward 

to a time when we can welcome back all year groups. 

Meanwhile, some of our children continue to learn from home whilst others learn at school. We would like to use this 

newsletter to celebrate the learning that the whole community has been engaging in. 

 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Robert Howell 

Headteacher 

The Nursery children have been very busy at 

home learning their letters and their numbers. 

Everyday we have had a letter or number of 

the day to work on. Children have been on 

letter hunts and made number graphs using 

objects from around their house. Each week 

the children have listened to a new book  from 

a link on the Learning Platform. Last week’s 

story was Commotion in the Ocean and the 

children drew and made some super sea art 

using paints and paper.  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=alfred+sutton+primary&view=detailv2&&id=65529B50EE0A08349FCCCFBC5EC13410390B9FE1&selectedIndex=38&ccid=ayi09Dc3&simid=608046342198397816&thid=OIP.M6b28b4f43737c1ed78e1b2e09d03c933o0
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Reception Class News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children have been very busy at home completing their 

home learning activities. Each week we upload activity grids for 

Literacy, Maths and the Wider Curriculum so parents and chil-

dren can choose what they would like to do. All of the tasks are 

based on a popular children’s picture book. We also have access 

to Busy Things – the children have been using different devices to 

play games and complete activities. 

These are the stories we have worked with so far: 

The children and parents have produced some fantastic pieces of work. I would love to share all of them but un-

fortunately that would take up too much space! Here are some examples of the types of activities children and 

parents have been doing at home. Thank you for all of your support, encouragement and involvement so far. It 

truly has been a joy seeing all of the fun things you have been getting up to whilst we have not been able at be 

in school. 

Literacy activities 
Maths activities 

Wider Curriculum 

activities 

Busy 

Things 
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Year 1 News 

We have been so impressed by the wonderful work and activities 

that the Year 1 children have been working on from home. The 

Year 1 team are very proud with how resilient and dedicated chil-

dren have been to their learning during these very unusual times. 

Each week Year 1 has amazed us with the range of work that they 

have shared. We have enjoyed reading lots of different pieces of 

writing based on different story books. Below are some exam-

ples of writing based on the story called ‘The Noon Balloon’ by 

Shikha and Abdul  
There has been a fantastic amount of inter-

esting and carefully created topic work on 

transport. Here are some examples of the 

wide range of tasks children have been enjoy-

ing. From biscuit baking, map work, ship de-

sign and research they have all worked in-

credibly hard.   

Last week we welcomed some of our 

Year 1 children back to school. We 

have started our new topic – Brazil! 

After doing some research, we creat-

ed a fact file on Brazil and in Geogra-

phy we have been looking at the 

different man made and natural land-

marks in Rio.  

Well done to everyone! We are look-

ing forward to seeing lots of work on 

Rio this term and have already start-

ed to enjoy seeing the work that has 

been shared. Thank you to all the 

parents for their ongoing support.  

In science the year 1 children have 

also enjoyed learning about plants 

and animals. Working from home 

many children have been growing 

their own plants. Here are two ex-

amples from Frank and Theo of 

great growing plants. 
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Year 2 News 

Year 3 News 

Year 2 have been doing some beautiful butterfly art this week to celebrate Butterfly Education and 

Awareness Day, which took place on 1 June. Us teachers have been blown away by some of the work 

produced, and the amazing effort the children have put into their creations. Some used paint or clay to 

create their butterflies, whereas others used objects from outdoors, such as leaves, twigs - and even 

shells! One even made a 3D model hung by some string. Here are a few examples:  

Year 3 have been working very hard with their online learning. Alt-

hough it is different and they miss their friends, we know that they 

have been trying their best while at home. They have worked hard 

with learning about a variety of topics. From magnets in science, to 

rivers in Geography. They have demonstrated the Sutton value of 

perseverance in producing some excellent home learning.  

A model river by Luca and  Max 

Boat made by Carol 

Creating shadows by Ella 

A poster made by Dimitros 
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Year 4 News  

 

 
The Children in Year 4 have been 

working very hard at home and 

the teachers are very proud of 

their efforts. They have worked 

through a breadth of topics and 

subjects from English to maths; 

from science to geography; histo-

ry to art; Spanish to internet safe-

ty; R.E. to DT. The list goes on. To 

celebrate their hard work we 

have made a collage to share and 

celebrate this effort and resilience 

in unorthodox times. We look for-

ward to seeing you all as soon as 

possible. 
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Year 5 News 

The Year 5 team would like to congratulate all the 
pupils of Buzzard, Eagle and Falcon classes for the 
mature and responsible way they have approached 
their learning during this period of isolation and lock-
down. There have been some truly remarkable dis-
plays of hard work and dedication over the last few 
weeks and months, with children going above and 
beyond what is expected and required from them.  

 

As a team we have done our best to maintain the chil-
dren’s education across all areas of the curriculum but 
without the support of the children and their loved 
ones, nothing would be possible. We would like to ex-
tend our thanks to everybody who has helped the pu-
pils of Year 5 with their work, encouraged them to give 
one more challenge a go and made clear the im-
portance of working from home even when other, 
more ‘appealing’ ways of spending their time might 
have been calling! 

 

Sadly, we cannot even begin to scratch the surface of 
what has been achieved by the Year 5 children. Howev-
er, we hope the photos that surround these words 
give at least a flavour of what has been going on. From 
VE Day cookery, to cardboard sculptures, from board 
games, to collage, from comic drawing to videos of 
science experiments, from stunning poetry and story 
writing to incredible maths, we have received it all and 
loved every minute of looking at the marvellous crea-
tivity and resilience of our pupils.  
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Year 6 News 

We have enjoyed seeing all 

the posts over the last few 

weeks online. We’ve been 

so impressed with every-

one’s work and keep it up!   

We’ve been looking at the 

Mayan culture so far this 

term. We have also enjoyed 

celebrating Ramadan and 

have had some fantastic 

work to showcase this 

time.  

A brilliant Mayan 

mask submitted by 

Mercedes.  

Zaid has been working 

on the Mayan number 

system.  

Lilia’s Ramadan work .  

Anya’s Ramadan work  

Ms.Harris has enjoyed reading each day to 

Year 6. We have already finished ‘The Star 

Outside My Window’ and are now onto read-

ing by popular demand, ‘The London Eye Mys-

tery’.  

Here are a selection of the comments on the 

current book! Keep posting!  

A huge thank you to Ms.Harris for reading 

each day – everyone has really enjoyed the 

chapters and are eager to find out more!  

Thanvi, Zaid and Kamol 

have been looking at how 

the Mayan culture pro-

gressed over time – what 

a fantastic job they have 

done!     



8 

 
Arthur has received a Blue Peter badge for his music work – what a fan-

tastic achievement!  

All the Year 6 staff are very proud of you! 

Here is a screenshot from his video on our El Dorado Writing project – if 

you haven’t seen it make sure you go and check it out!    

Amiti, Lilia and 

Bhavishya have 

been busy creating 

shape art inspired 

by a range of artists. 

We can’t believe 

how brilliant these 

pieces are! Well 

done to all!     

Ella has been hard at work researching about Mayan culture 

and comparing it with today.  

A special mention to Amrita who has been working hard on her 

Maths – she is always engaging on the platform and helping 

others. Well done!  

Over the half term, Harry commented: ‘I have 

built a working V8 engine.  This type of engine is 

powerful and is used in cars such as Ford Mus-

tang, Ferrari 488 and Mercedes G-Wagon. I got 

the kit for Christmas and I've really enjoyed 

building it.’ We were so impressed!  

Another engineer, Onyx made a synthesiser. Go 

and check out on the platform to see what it 

can do!  

We once again want to congratulate all Year 6 for their fantastic achievements on the learning 

platform at this time.  

We also want to thank parents and carers for all their support (as well as brothers and sisters 

and anyone else who has helped!). We realise it has been a difficult time, but have been 

amazed by the standard of work posted each day!  

The Year 6 team are looking forward to welcoming some of Year 6 back soon but will still be 

online enjoying everything that people are posting in the meantime!  

Thanks to all!  

The Year 6 Team  

Sofia spent some time looking at 

Science outside and Zuzanna 

made an electrical circuit at home 

– would you be able to do that!?  
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The School Garden  

Whilst the whole county has been in lockdown, much of the natural world 

around us has been thriving, largely thanks to the improved quality of air.  The 

air quality around the world has improved as a result of the huge reduction in 

pollution from people not driving their cars, flying on planes or other activities 

that can have a harmful effect on the environment. 

One clear sign of this impact at Alfred Sutton Primary School is the way that 

our garden has been thriving throughout this period.  It has taken a lot of hard 

work from the children that have continued to attend school during lockdown 

to ensure that the plants have had enough water to survive what has officially 

now been called by the Met Office “The sunniest Spring on record” and the 

fruits of their labours have been the bursts of colour as flowers have bloomed 

and begun to attract bees. 

Learning about the environment and how we impact it is an increasingly im-

portant part of the curriculum and thanks to the sterling efforts of our chil-

dren and the favourable environmental conditions, along with knowledgeable 

encouragement from some of our staff, our garden has survived lockdown 

and is ready to be a source of pleasure and pride for everyone in school, as 

well as a source of learning about the natural world around us. 
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Childcare Bubble 

Summer Term 2 is in full swing with the Childcare bubble. Children have 

worked really well in their space and new classroom. There has been a boat 

theme this week with some information about magnets. Children were able 

to use magnets to fish as well as understand a bit more about things having 

to do with the ocean and boats. Children have their regular break and lunch 

times, luckily with some lovely weather. In the afternoons, one class will wa-

ter the plants in the school garden.  

 Working on 

the learning 

platform 

Playing basketball and 

doing craft in the class-

room – all socially dis-

tanced. ( 2 children at 

back table are in the 

same family! 
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Good bye to Mrs Bruce and Ms Scott 

 

 

Sadly, we will be saying good bye to two long standing members of staff at the end of the term and I know you will join 

me in wanting to wish them well and to thank them enormously for the years of dedicated  service they have given to 

the whole school community. 

Ms Louise Scott, our Business Manager , leaves Alfred Sutton after 22 years. In that time , she has expertly managed the 

school finances and overseen an extensive range of school improvements projects to enable the school to flourish and 

continually improve. Throughout her time at Alfred Sutton ,Louise  has played a huge part in the life of the school and 

wil be greatly missed.   The role of the Business Manager has evolved hugely during her time in post a nd it is testament 

to Louise’s professionalism that she has so ably adapted to the huge change  and levels of responsibility attached to the 

role.. I would also like to personally thank her for  the  invaluable support she has provided to the school during these 

unprecedented time s and for her unswerving professionalism.. Thank you Louise for everything and best wishes for a 

happy retirement. 

 Following Ms Scott’s retirement, we can announce that after a rigorous selection process Alice de Croos had been ap-

pointed as the new School Business Manager  and will join the Senior Leadership Team of the school. I would also like 

to thank Alice for the hugely significant developments she has overseen in her role as Office Manager, particularly the 

work she has led around developing parental communication systems and the introduction of Weduc. We look forward 

to working with Mrs de Croos in her new role. 

Mrs Bruce will also be leaving the school at the end of term as she moves to take on a part time and less ‘high profile’ 

role in another school. Mrs Bruce has played a very significant role in the life of Alfred Sutton  and I know will be greatly 

missed by all members of our community. I would like to particularly thank Mrs Bruce  for her inspired leadership of the 

music curriculum and for her dedicated service to the PTA and wider school community. Mrs Bruce writes: 

Dear Alfred Sutton Parents 

I just wanted to say a huge thank you for the privilege of teaching and getting to know you and your children over the 

past 12 years at our wonderful school. I have always felt very proud to work at Alfred Sutton and have been inspired, 

amazed and humbled by the children I have known – in my classes and in choirs, plays, residential trips, sports events, 

etc. They have been creative, resilient, enthusiastic and loyal and I have many, many happy memories.  I have valued 

friendships with many of you as often more than one of your children has passed through my class. Thank you to the 

many of you who have helped on trips, supported the choir at the Hexagon and O2, come into class to help with read-

ing and other activities and to the fantastic PTA parents who I have loved working alongside. 

I had not planned my last term at Alfred Sutton to be like this and am very sorry not to be able to leave with musical 

celebrations, plays, and the chance to say goodbye to the whole school community. I do feel very sad to be leaving, but 

it seems right to work part time for my last 2 years before I retire – so I am taking on a new challenge at a new school.  

Alfred Sutton will always have a special place in my heart, and I am sure that you and your children will continue to 

make it a fabulous school community. 

With love 

Sue Bruce 


